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Star pupils  
 

 

House points                       Attendance (Leeds Target 97%)     
 

House  Points Class % 

Eagles 28 Class 1 100% 

Falcons 32 Class 2 96.02% 

Vultures 26 Class 3 94.50% 

Condors  29 Class 4 96.01% 
 

Class news  
Class 1 
Class One have enjoyed learning all about Remembrance Day this week. We have learnt about what 
Remembrance Day is, enjoyed some poppy fine motor skills challenges, poppy crafts and Remembrance Day 
writing and comprehension. Year 1 also learnt about World War 1 and what it was like in the war. We 
enjoyed a great Art lesson with Mrs Gallagher. First, we collected natural objects from outside and we looked 
at the beautiful landscape we can see from our playground. We used this as inspiration to create an abstract 
piece of art using only things from nature. In Music we linked our learning back to the War and listened to 

some moving music, then we did some rhythm using claves. Mrs Malir, Mrs Metcalfe,Mrs 

Williamson and Miss Ainsworth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class 1 Brandon A for working so hard and always trying his best in all areas of learning. 

Class 1 Kate P for working super hard in phonics and doing some great sounding out and blending. 

Class 2 Carly for always working hard, being an excellent role model and presenting her work beautifully. 

Class 2 Austin for regularly being the first one ready to learn and working hard on his handwriting and 
presentation.  

Class 3 Ava for fantastic understanding of column addition. 

Class 3 Amelia for fantastic understanding of column addition. 

Class 4 Finn L- B for his excellent contributions during our Remembrance Day discussion. 

Class 4 Ruby B for always trying her best in class. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Class 2 
In Class 2 this week, we have continued with our Fire Fire topic and have been comparing fire equipment 
from 1666 and 2021. We decided we are a lot safer now if a fire started compared to 1666! In Science we 
have been identifying signs of different Seasons. In maths we have been looking at subtraction, year twos 
have been subtracting a two digit number with a one digit number using number lines, dienes and ten 
frames. Year ones have been subtracting two one digit numbers. They have all worked so hard in their maths 
this week and have enjoyed practically working out problems using concrete resources. In literacy we have 
been planning a story ending for our class book Hibernation Hotel. There have been some super ideas about 
how the story could end. The children have enjoyed learning about the artist, Archimbaldo. They have 
created some fantastic portraits of themselves using fruit and vegetables. Well done Class 2 - you have again 

worked extremely hard this week. Miss Ward and Miss Armitage  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Class 3 
We have worked hard this week on understanding how to add with exchanges using column addition during 

their maths lesson. We have worked out work problems and solved problems using this method. In Literacy, 

we have continued reading the story 'Secrets of a Sun King', thinking about the types of foods which were 

eaten in Ancient Eqyptian times, in order to create a menu for a feast. We also wrote a letter in the role of 

one of the characters. In RE, we made diva lamps which we are going to decorate next week. Our History 

work involved learning about and writing information about the importance of pyramids in Ancient Egyptian 

times.  Mrs Oliver, Mrs Dowling and Mr Cleghorn 

Class 4 
This week in Class 4, we have been practising our exam techniques by completing a series of maths, reading 
and SPaG tests. In art we created a winter watercolour scene. For PSHCE this week, we considered the issue 
of stereotypes and discussed what people might assume about others. In RE we summarised the meaning 
behind Jesus' Sermon on the Mount and created a matching up game to see if people could find the meaning 

Well done Class 

1 – great 

artwork!  



behind the message. In history, we are working together to create a fact book about daily life in Ancient 

Greece by each researching our own topic using a range of sources. Miss Wicks and Mrs Gallagher   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School news 
Covid – 19 
Presently we are experiencing a number of positive Covid test results across school. If you suspect your child 
is showing symptoms, please keep your child off school and book a PCR test or carry out a Lateral Flow Test. 
 

Halloween Disco  
A huge thank you to the Friends of Hawksworth who gave up their free time to organise the Hawksworth 
Halloween disco which raised funds for the school. The feedback from the children and parents has been 
very positive and as you can see from the photos below it was enjoyed by all. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Class 4 Art and RE lessons 



Remembrance Service 

Mrs I. Metcalfe and Mrs C. Dowling accompanied six children from Class 4 (Abigail, Harriet, Charlotte, Leo, 
Charlie and Fletcher) to join other members of the local community in a Remembrance Service held at the 
Guiseley war memorial. The service was led by Father David, which was appropriate, as he is an ex officer in 
the Royal Air Force and is a serving Royal Navy Chaplain. The war memorial commemorates the residents of 
Guiseley who were killed or missing in World War I (151 names) and World War II (63 names). The 2 minutes 
silence was also adhered to by the children, staff and governors who were present at school yesterday. I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank the parents who volunteered to transport children to and from 
Guiseley War Memorial.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Children and staff created a ‘human’ Remembrance Poppy later in the day. The staff wore black and the 
children wore red or green.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Governor Pen Portraits  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community news  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs S Oliver       Term ends 22/1/2023 

Staff Governor  Assistant Headteacher 

I joined Hawksworth in September 2010 and became Staff Governor in 
September 2014. I am delighted to be part of the team which is helping and 
supporting the development of our wonderful village school. 

During my twenty years teaching experience, I have taught across most age 
ranges from Reception to Year 5, at a school in Oxford, one in Scotland and 
here at Hawksworth.  

I love working at Hawksworth CE Primary School and being a member of 
such a strong staff team who work very hard to provide high quality and 
enjoyable experiences for all our pupils. 

 

Mrs B Hopkinson 

Term ends 17/01/2022 

I was asked to become a Foundation Governor in the Summer of 2013 and 
was very pleased to accept the challenges of the position. Prior to my 
retirement I taught in a Middle School for 22 years and a Primary School for 
16 years, teaching every age-group from Year 3 to Year 8 inclusive during 
that time. I feel that I am able to bring this experience to the Team. 

I have lived in Guiseley since 1977 when I was married and have one 
daughter. Since coming to Guiseley I have been a regular Communicant at 
St. Paul’s Church in Esholt. 

 



Save the date!  
Autumn 2 (7 weeks) 
Date                                                                        Time                            Event 

Tuesday 16th November 2021  9.30am 11.30am Open Morning 

Friday 19th November 2021  All day Training Day 2 

Tuesday 23rd November 2021  9.30am -11.30am Open Morning 

Wednesday 1st December 2021 2.15pm -3.15pm Class 1 Reading Workshop  

Wednesday 1st December 2021 All Day  PHSE DAY 

Friday 3rd December 2021  9.15am Christingle Service  

Wednesday 8th December 2021  9.15am –10.15am 
1.15 – 2.15pm 

EYFS/KS1 Nativity am performance to 
parents  
EYFS/KS1 Nativity pm performance to 
parents 

Tuesday 14th December 2021  6pm – 7pm Christmas Church Service, St Paul’s, Esholt.  

Wednesday 15th December 2021 1pm – 3.00pm KS1 Christmas Party  

Thursday 16th December 2021 1pm – 3.00pm KS2 Christmas Party 

Spring 1 (7 weeks) 
Date                                                                       Time                             Event 

Wednesday 9th February 2022              2.15pm -3.15pm Class 1 Stay and Play 

Spring 2 2022 (5 weeks) 
Date                                                                       Time                             Event 

Monday 28th February 2022  All day Training Day 3 

Wednesday 9th March 2022  All day Expressive Arts Day  

Wednesday 23rd March 2022  3.30pm – 4.45pm Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 24th March 2022 3.30pm – 7.00pm Parents’ Evening 

Friday 1st April 2022 9.15am Easter Service (at school)  

Summer 1 2022 (6 weeks) 
Date                                                                       Time                             Event 

Wednesday 27th April 2022 2.15pm -3.15pm Class 1 Reading Workshop  

WB Monday 9th May (finish 12th May 
2022)  

 Key Stage 2 SATs  

Wednesday 18th May 2022   Outdoor Education Day  

Summer 2 2022 (7 weeks) 
Date                                                                       Time                             Event 

Monday 13th June 2022 1.15pm – 3.00pm Sports Day  

Wednesday 15th June 2022 2.15pm -3.15pm Class 1 Stay and Play 

Monday 20th June 2022 1.15pm – 3.00pm Sports Day Reserve  

Monday 18th July 2022  Reports to parents 

Tuesday 19th July 2022   Leavers’ Awards  

Wednesday 20th July 2022  Leavers’ Production  

Monday 25th July 2022  All day Training Day 4 

Tuesday 25th July 2022 All day Training Day 5  

 
 

Kind regards 

Mr Dale Norris  BA (Hons) QTS 

Headteacher 
 


